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DISTRICT GOYERNOR:
William Skinner, 28 Garden [ane,
Purham, N.H. 03824
Home and Office; 603-868-70449
FAX: 603-868-T175
E-Mianl: Iskinner®@nh ultranet com

SECRETARY: Phil Rinaldi
f» Dover Point Road,
Dover, New Hampshire 03820
Home; 603-742-3 144
(MTice; 603-742-1971
FAN: 603-7429754
L-mail: dr2352 @ mail.rscs. net

TREASURER: Jane Marmontello
2 Dumbaron Caks.
Stratham, N FH. 03885
Home &I3-772-6518
Office: HO3-B68- | 664
FAX: &03-H68-3080

IMMEDIATE PDG:
Marie Williams,
P.Or Box 142, Kittery Point, Maine
03905-0142
Home: 207-43%-3761
Work: 207-985-4903
FAX: 207-438-9242
E-Mal: mawilliams & cyberours. com

GOVERNOR NOMINEE:
Michael McGovern, PO Box 6260
Cape Elizabeth, Maine (4107
Home; 207-767-3191
Work: 207-799-5251
FAX: 207-741-9005
E-Mail: mmegovel @ maine. frr.com

NEWSLETTER EDI

Paul G. Thomfeldt, P.O. Box 108, Pans,

Maine (4271-0108
Home: 207-743-1838
Work: 207-743-6358
FAX; 207-743-2563
E-Mail: odin®@ megalink.net

This is the last time | will be writing to you in the DINGHY, and
it is a bit frustrating to think that I, or should I say we, (since Lucy
has been so much involved with all that I have done), will be able to
thank you for your tremendous efforts, accomplishments, support
and caring for us, those in your communities, and other people
throughout our world.

| have to think back again about what PDG’s told us, “It will be
over before you know it”, and realize that we are there. What’s the
old saying, “TIME FLIES WHEN YOU’RE HAVING FUN", and
it has.

It all started with the District Assembly on April 25, 1998, our
governor's visits in August and September, the Foundation
Seminar. the joint President’s meeting, the World Peace and
Understanding Dinner, District Interact Conference, Camp Sebago
cleanup, Dominican Republic GSE team visit, Camp Sunshine
work days, the 1999 District Conference, and finally RYLA to end
another GREAT YEAR. THANK YOU FOR FOLLOWING
YOUR ROTARY DREAMS!!' IF IT HAD NOT BEEN FOR
YOU, IT WOULD NOT HAVE HAPPENED.!!!

There are so many Rotarians that should be recognized but |
want to take this opportunity to thank George A. Cashman, DG
1994-95 for all his service to the District as he finishes this year as

Chairman of the Foundation Committee. This ends his official

responsibilities as a PDG, and we all owe him a heartfelt thanks for
all his servicee THANK YOU
GEORGE, AND ROSEMARY!!!

We would also like to thank our
mentors, PDG Jim and Ellen Labrie for j§
their warm and caring support this last | ;
year. They also acted as President’s]
Representatives aides for PRID Jim
Speer and his wife Jean who did such a
wonderful job at our District

(Continued on Page Two)




THE DGN NEWS CORNER ... sy mike Mccovern DeN

Following Governor Bill's Rotary Dream

Governor Bill Skinner and the District 7780 team
are now moving to the end of another Rotary year.
As T look back at what has been accomplished
with Bill and Lucy Skinner's leadership, what
most comes to mind is how closely Bill followed
President Jim Lacy's dream of making this world
and our District a better place for children and

young people.

It was Bill and Mary Larnard's dream to have the
District's first ever Interact Conference and it
happened with style. It was Bill's, Brenda
Thibodeau's and Phil Chura's dream to send
medical equipment to help children in different
parts of the world and medical supplies are now
being delivered with the help of IMEC. It was
Bill's, Jim Labrie's, Marie Williams's, and Bridget
Burn's dream to mend the face of a child with the
help of Rotaplast and Dr. Larry Gray and Tim
Byre traveled to help these kids. 1t was Bill's
and Craig Wellman's dream to make Camp
Sunshine a better place for children with life
threatening diseases and over 200 Rotarians
responded. Just as many Rotarians helped to host
Irish children who came to our shores and thanks

to Bill, Bill Holt, Mike Moloney, and Elias
Thomas, Ireland's kids dreams will continue next
vear thanks to a grant received from the Rotary
Foundation.

Likewise, we had a record number of students at
RYLA this year and our Rotary Exchange
students were precious to all who met them. And
these efforts for our youth are just a few of the
dreams that were followed.

This past vear has been a fascinating one for me.
Rotary International has sought to prepare me for
the challenges ahead at meetings in Bethesda,
Montreal and in Anaheim. Frankly, nothing
Rotary International has done even comes close to
the inspiration Bill Skinner has given me through
his friendship, his vision, his energy and his love
of Rotary and his family. During Rotary 2000,
hope to follow Bill with as much consistency,
credibility and continuity as we have all witnessed
from Bill and all of you this past year. Thank you
Bill and Lucy for all that you have done for me,
for Rotary and for children wherever they may be.

District Governor’s

Message Continued
(from Page One)

Conference representing President of Rotary
International Jim Lacy and Claudine.

Lucy and | want to thank all the rest of you for
your support, understanding and encouragement

1 as we did our best, to do the job we loved doing,

for you. THANK YOU SO MUCH AGAIN,

FOR GIVING US THIS MOST WONDERFUL

| OPPORTUNITY.

We look forward to seeing you often, as we
continue to, FOLLOW OUR ROTARY DREAMS!!

Your Friend in Rotary,

Bl




DISTRICT CONFERENCE 1999

Soon to be PDG Bill Skinner presenting the
District 7780 Governor’s pin to Incoming
DG Mike McGovern.

(L to R) PDG Craig Wellman, PRID Jim Speer
and PDG Jim Labrie and his wife, Jean. See the
lead story on page four.

EDITORS NOTE

On July 1, 1999, Nancy Hawes of the
Rotary Club of South Portland Cape
Elizabeth will be taking over as editor of the
District Governor’s Newsletter.
Bulletin Editors and Club Secretaries please
mail all of your club bulletins to
Nancy Hawes 23 Ashbourne Court,
South Portland, Maine 04106

THANK You

I would like to thank Mary Jane Peabody

for all of her hard work and dedication in
creating the Club News portion of this past
years DGNews. | would also like to thank
eagle eye Patty McAllister for her excellent

proofreading skills. Without these two
ladies, my job would have been much more
difficult. THANKS! - pgt
-30-

e s s NOTICE ¢ = =
CLUB ROTARY FOUNDATION CHAIRS
Effective June 1, 1999, Rotary International will
enter into a new banking relationship with The
Northern Trust Company. As a result, there
will be a change in the lock box number to which
The Rotary Foundation receives its
contributions. The new lock box number is:
THE ROTARY FOUNDATION
PO BOX 75133
CHICAGO,ILL. 60675-5133
Only contributions received after June 1999 are
affected by this new address. Contributions
received at the old lock box number after June 1,
1999 will be sent via courier to The Rotary
Foundation on a daily basis for a six month grace
period. Afier that time, contributions will no
longer be accepted at that lock box and the
contributions will be returned to the donor.
Please make sure vowr Club Rotary Foundation
Chair receives this notice.




PERMANENT FUND MAJOR DONOR GIFT

On a beautiful warm evening in June, overlooking the Atlantic Ocean, in a grand old ballroom, at a
District Conference banquet, a major gift was recognized. Past District Governor Jim and Ellen
Labne received a Level Il Crystal from President Jim Lacy’s personal representative, Jim Spear. A
Level TI1 gift 1s a Major Donation to the Permanent Fund of The Rotary Foundation of Rotary
International. Jim and Ellen are both members of the Rotary Club of Portsmouth, New Hampshire,
and have long been involved in Local, Diustrict and Zone Rotary programs and events.

In 1997, Jim and Ellen traveled to Addis Ababa, Ethiopia to participate in the PolioPlus National
Immunization Days. Jim is currently National Advisor to the Permanent Fund Initiative. This major
contribution is an example of what local Rotarians can do to make a real difference in the world.

Congratulations and Thank You PDG Jim and Ellen!

CAMP SUNSHINE - TWO DAYS, TWO HUNDRED PLUS ROTARIANS

Governor Bill said “Camp Sunshine Work Hancock Lumber; first aid from Casco Rescue: and
Weekend”, PDG Craig Wellman said “Yes [ will most of all, time and hard work by Rotary and
coordinate™ (the only answer Craig knows) Interact Club Members, their families, and their
And so we came - over 200 Rotanians from 25 guests. We completed the shingling of one two
clubs to shingle two family housing units. So story building and approximately 80% of a second
many helped to make it a successful weekend; two story building. We proved one more time
coffee pots from Windham and Fryeburg; lunch that “Service Above Self” is a way of life for
from Portland(ably cooked by Bridgton Lake Rotarnans in District 7780

Region); chicken barbecue dinner from Wells;
Port-a-Potties from Bridgton Lake Region and
Blow Brothers; aprons and other supplies from

il
L to R: PDG Craig Wellman, DG Bill Skinner and Nancy
Smoak. President of the Bridgton Lake Region R.C. standing

m front of one of the two buildings that District Rotarians
worked on




DISTRICT 7780 RYLA NEWS

By Shannon Aldrich, District Co-Chair

Greetings Rotarians!

A quick RYLA update. We have 110 kids
coming to camp this year including 2 of our
Youth Exchange students. They will be joined
by 16 Graduate Facilitators and 12 Rotarians
(with DG Bill Skinner) for the 4 outdoor
leadership conference. That breaks all records
for attendance before we even head to
Camp Hinds!

Rotary Work Day

Saturday June 19 from 9 am to 5pm is the
Rotary Work Day. Tom Higgins and Ann
Kaiser from Hampton are heading up a crew
to set up camp. We need to make sure the
tents and camp sites are in order, put the
dining room in ship shape, set up the
waterfront and help Camp Hinds get ready
for their busy season.

Contribution to Camp Hinds

Saturday June 19 will be the day Windham
helps us with the split rail fence for the COPE
Tower. Each year we have dedicated to build
something for Camp Hinds, this year they
have asked for a 150' fence. Thanks to such a
great club for making this possible.

Registration

Sunday June 20 from 7am to 10am is the
Registration for the Camp. Bridgton Lake
Region will be there to help but we can use all
the hands possible. We need to get the kids
gear Lo the camp sites along with getting all
the groups together. It is one of the busiest
times of the conference.

End of Camp BBQ

You are invited to attend the RYLA '99 BBQ
at Camp Hinds in Raymond Maine on
Wednesday June 23 at 5pm. This BBQ is open
to all interested Rotarians, and the families of
RYLA students. Please RSVP by 6/15 to

Graduate Facilitators Sarah Foss,
dfoss@ttlc.net or Carolyn Dube,
dubes8l@hotmail.com. The tickets are $5
each. Checks and reservations can also be
mailed to RYLA PO Box 4632 Portsmouth, NH
03802.
Another BBQ

Thanks to Portsmouth Sunrise for offering
to help with the annual reunion BBQ on
August 8. More information to come.
Everyone is invited! RYLA graduates from
previous programs are also invited to
Portsmouth every August.

Thanks to Everyone who has supported
RYLA '99 Sponsoring Graduate Facilitators -
Portsmouth, Kennebunk Portside, Rumford,
Windham, Dover, Somersworth, Exeter,
Kittery & South Portland.

For Providing Equipment or Donations or
Volunteers- Bath Sunrise, Kittery, Sanford-
Springvale, Somersworth, Scarborough,
Portsmouth, Casco Bay Sunrise, Exeter,
Portland, Wells, Saco Bay, Windham,
Hampton, Bridgton-Lake Region, Kennebunk
Portside, Dover and Durham-Greal Bay.

Thanks to the great crew who helped us get
ready for RYLA last night - Bill Skinner DG,
Durham-Great Bay; Mike McGovern DGN,
South-Portland Cape Elizabeth; Lionel
Ingram, Portsmouth; Ellen Fitts-Byrne PP,
Scarborough; Judy Bennett PP, Casco Bay
Sunrise; Ann Kaiser PP, Hampton and
Kristen Martin, Kennebunk Portside.

Yours in Rotary
Shannon Aldrich
District Co-Chair




News And Notes
Around District 7780

District #7780 saw spring come in
with the satisfaction of year-long
projects reaching completion, and
a busy summer ahead. As
leadership changes in each club
around the district, congrats to all
the outgoing Presidents, officers
and board members who brought
so much meaning to “Follow Your
Rotary Dream” this year.

“Let’'s start with some celebrations!

The Casco Bay club marked its
10th anniversary with a special
dinner at the Cumberland Club in
Portland - 10 cheers for Casco Bay!

The Bethel club celebrates its 25th
anniversary in style on 5at., Juneg
26th at the Grand Summit Hotel.
Congrats, Bethel, and have a great

partyl

The Boothbay club celebrated the
50th anniversary of its clubhouse
building with a special dinner,
attended by club members, friends
and neighbors. A special booklet
researching the history of the
building was put together for the
event. And the ambulance
renovated by members and
destined for Honduras as a club
project made a special
appearance, with lights and siren
on full display. Another project
helping the Coastal Maine
Botanical Gardens is scheduled for
the month of June. And the club’s
own 60th anniversary is just
around the corner in the fall, with
Nov., 22nd already set for the
occasion.

The Dover club celebrated a busy
month, with its black-tie 75th
Anniversary impressing  visitors
from all around the district. Eleven
Paul Harris Fellowships were
awarded as part of the evenings
highlights. A wvery successful
hands-on project ot a local shelter
home added substance (o
celebration. The downtown
Rotary garden is in full bloom, and

33 members go see the Red Sox at
Fenway on June 16th.

And the Portsmouth Sunrise club
is celebrating its first anniversary
with an evening meeting &
cookout on June 24th. The club
got ready for the summer tent
fundraiser season with a “tent
set-up & take-down barbeque”.
Team leaders drilled the troops on
how to finesse the bigtop, and the
Morning Outlock reports there
was plenty of ‘doing what you're
told”, but with plenty of food and
laughs along the way. Classic car
“cruise night® for June will be on
the 19th (the 3rd S5at. of the
month|, again at NAPA on Rte. |
in Portsmouth.

The Portland club has set up a
*buy, sell or swap” bulletin board
at meetings, and it's already
effective. Both current and
incoming board members held a
retreat last month to plan for the
coming year, and a spring
clean-up day was held to improve
a local park. The June 4th meeting
is the annual ‘New Class”
presentation, when members new
to the club in the past year take
over the running of the weekly
meeting. A great way to get those
new members involved and up
front!

From the Freeport club’s Rotary
Bulletin: °It was suggested that we
challenge the Yarmouth club to a
softball game, This was met with
great enthusiasm as Freeport
members envisioned a shutout in
their favorl Beth will go to a future
Yarmouth meeting to extend the
challenge.”

The \Westbrook-Gorham club
already has 10 prospective buyers
far this year's "Rotary house®, and
one of the weekly meetings was
held on site. The club’s road race
went smoothly, with over 125
runners taking to the course, And
a strong contingent of 5 area

youths were sponsored for the
RYLA program,

The Kennebunk club will have a
team of 8 members pull an
all-nighter as chaperones for high
school  seniors. -at  Project
Graduation on June 13th. The
club's traditional Past Presidents
Day was held in eary June, and
the occasion was also highlighted
by the presentation of the
Rotarian Of The Year award. Two
fellowship events are coming up -
a Boston Pops outing in mid-June,
and the annual club evening
picnic lakeside to wind up the
Rotary year.

The Biddeford-Saco and the Saco
Bay clubs joined forces for their
annual spring auction, which the
Saco Bay BayWaich reports was
the most successful one ever - over
$38,000 was raised, bringing the
ten-year total for the fundraiser to
over $300,000. Great teamwork

The Durham-Great Bay club held
a club forum on June 2, and then
headed to District Conference.
One member was set to leave for
Honduras in mid-May to do
medical assessments there. What a
year it's been for this club, and
hats off to all of its members for
the support they gave DG Bill as
the DG's Home Clubl

The Portsmouth club presented
its 5th Lifetime Achievement
Award with a special dinner in
May, which brought out over 350
people for the community service
salute. Volunteers gathered for
two clean-up project days at their
"adopted” spots, one a local
historic cemetery and the other a
large city park on the harbor. And
an end-ofthe-year reception for
the year's new club members is sel
for June 18th.

The Damariscotta - Newcastle
club doubled its vidalia onion sales
this year, and again is sponsoring

Thanks to Paul Thornfeldt for another great year as DG Bulletin Editor!




More News And Notes Around District 7780

a team in the "Trek Across Maine”
in mid-Jjune to benefit the Lung
Association. And no  morning
meeting for the club on June
22nd - that's the annual change of
club officers event. once again
planned as an evening cruise
aboard the “Baimy Days” in Linikin
Bay. What a way to start a new
yearl The club's formed a group to
plan for its 75th anniversary next
year. with the date already
scheduled for Dec. 16th,

A number of Exeter club members
and spouses took to the skies for a
unique outing - they boarded an
Air Force KC-135R tanker jet and
witnessed an air refueling mission
off the No. Carolina coast before
heading home. June brings the
annual Rose Sale, and club
members prepared a meal for
Special Qlympics athletes on June
Sth. The ¢lub picnic on June 28th
will celebrate the close of another
active Rotary year.

The Yarmouth club's barbershop
chorus event was a greal sUccess
for the club - we heard that half of
the county was humming ‘Lida
Rose” the next dayl The club
began a new “Service Above Self”
award this year for a high school
student involved N community
service. The student will be
awarded $700, with an additional
prize of $300 to be donated to the
charity of the student’s choice. A
fitting touch for the spirit of the
award!

The Brunswick club organized a
planning retreat for the new
officers and board. The club
approved two additional students
faor their team to RYLA, as well as
funding one of its RYLA graduates
to return as a group leader.
Parnership with the Woc-Tech
school continues, with club
members speaking regularly to
students through the year, and a
spring club meeing held at the
school. A committee of members is
already at work an plans for their

75th anniversary, scheduled for
May 13, 2000.

The Kennebunk-Portside club
has agreed to match its members’
individual donations to Rotoplast,
and is planning for its incoming
exchange student's arrival. ©On
June 17th the annual golf
tournament will be held. and the
President's Dinner is coming up on
June 24th to finish out the year,

It was nice to see that the
Sanford-Springvale club had
invited all their RYLA team to a
weekly meeting to meet the club
before they headed off to the
RYLA program. At its annual Past
Presidents’ Day, the club honored
1& of its PPs, who had between
them a total of 214 years of club
servicel

The So. Portland-Cape Elizabeth
club is taking its fundraising food
trailer on the road in June, first to
the Cape Family Fun Days on the
19th, and on the 30th to a
Portland. Symphony concert  at
Fort ‘Willlams. Poker Nights
continue, as do the annual
“Service Above Selff awards to
special community members. New
this spring is the club’s internet
directory. And the club's "We Like
Mike" night was a big surprise for
our DGN, with a great turnout of
members, family and friends to
kick off the new year as the DG's
Home Club.

We heard that the Scarborough
club has organized a fundraising
raffle for the benefit of a leukemia
project - with a motorcycle as the
grand prize, it's timed perfectly to
take advantage of spring
road-fever!

The Rochester club celebrated the
Lilac Family Festival with their
‘beef bonanza® booth, which fed

over six  hundred of the
hungry-for-good-burgers  crowd.
The «club's roadside cleanup

project on Rte. 11 s a quarterly
event, and in two hours over 27

bags of ltter was gathered. A
work group set June 12th as the
annual pre-season cleanup for the
local YMCA camp. And more than
one happy buck was given
because the club was able to
doubile its scholarship support for
graduating seniors this year.

Pres. Jeff Martin and the
Windham ciub started a medical
relief project to the Ukraine back
in 1994, and since then, over
$150.000 a year in medicines and
equipment has been supplied to at
least 10 different under-developed
countries. Jeff recently spoke o
the Saco Bay club about the
practical lessons learned aleng the
way that can make the difference

in having international relicf
projects work.
Cutting-Edge-Of-Tech Award:

to the Damariscotta-Newcastle
club, which voted to distribute s
bulletin via e-mail, and to only use

“snail mail" for the shrinking
minority who prefer hard copyl
One benefit: greatly reduced

printing and postage Cosis..

Response-Of-The-Month:

from the Yarmouth Royal River
Rotarian's report on the club’s
Brazilian exchange student,
Antonio Neto: After he spoke to
the club, several members noted
how fluent in English he became
during the year. One of his host
mothers told Anonio, “Your
English is a lot better than my
Portuguese.” Antonio’s instant
comeback: °l guess so !

Fines-Of-The-Month:

-from the Kennebunk Bunk:

*Ginny M. gave a happy dollar for
riot being fined this week.”

-from the Dover Bing:

*Larry B. for the thousand nails he
pounded at Camp Sunshine.”

Quote-Of-The-Month in honor of
MH's newest state holiday:
“Darkness cannot drive  out
darkness, only light can do that.”
-Rev. Martin Luther King, Jr.

' The new address for sending vour bulletins is: Nancv Hawes. Ashbourne Court. Portland ME 04106




DISTRICT 7780 CLUB ATTENDANCE FOR MAY

Aftendance Club Members  Current +f-
% 6/30/98 Members
A B C D E

1 90 Oxford Hills 60 60
Z BB.6 SBaco Bay 67 71 4
3 86.23 York 65 58 -7
4 B6 Kennebunk Portside 40 41 1
5| B4 tie Boothbay Harbor 47 52 5
6 84 tie rranpor;:. 3z 32
7 B4 tie Windham is 34 -1
8 83.93 (Fryeburg Area 24 28 4
9 82.85 [South Berwick 42 50 8
10 82.62 Bath 63 59 -4
11 81.1 Exeter 48 47 -1
12 80.76 |Durham - Great Bay 50 54 4
13 79.5 Kennebunk 92 94 2
14 78.3 Biddeford/Saco 83 64 -19
15| 78 tie Damariscotta-Newcastle 41 45 4
16| 78 tie Kittery 23 24 |
17] 78 tie Portsmouth Sunrise 25 31 6
18] 78 tie Yarmouth 38 40 2
19 T7.57 Rumford 432 41 -1
20 77.4 Westbrook-Gorham 41 41
21 77 Hampton 61 61
22 76.19 :Bath Sunrise 24 22 -2
23 76 Scarborough 25 26 1
24 74.11 ICasco Bay BSunrise 28 30 2
25| 73.53 Portsmouth 259 259
26 73.5 Sanford/Springvale 59 58 -1
27 72.9 Brunswick 145 130 -15
28| 72.72 |Dover 90 79 =11
29 71.8 South Portland/Cape Elizabeth 53 49 -4
30| 69.93 Rochester 75 79 4
31 68.1 Somersworth 17 18 1
32| 65.24 iPortland 211 207 -4
33 50 Seabrook-Hampton Falls 31 22 -9
34 HNR Wells 52 46 -6
35 NR Ogunguit 42 39 -3
i6 MR Hewburyport 72 74 2
37 NR Bethel 35 30 -5
38 HR Brunswick Coastal 15 14 -1
39 NR Bridgton/Lake Region 25 28 3
40 TOTALS 2277 2237 -40
41 |Attendance figures are due in to the District Secretary by the 10th of each month.




NOMINATIONS SOUGHT FOR DISTRICT GOVERNOR

Clubs are encouraged to submit nominations for the following District 7780 Officers:
District Governor for 2001-2002
Finance Commillee Member, Division A 2000-2003

Qualifications for the duties of District Governor can be found in the Manual of Procedure
and include:
* Having been a member of a Rotary Club for at least seven years prior to taking office.
* Having served a full term as Club President.

* Having the ability and commitment to meet additional qualifications called for upon taking
office.

* Be willing and physically able to carry out the duties of District Governor.

Qualifications for Finance Committee Members include:
* Must be a Past President of a District 7780 Club in Division A (Clubs in Dover, Durham-
Great Bay, Exeter, Hampton, Newburyport, Portsmouth, Portsmouth Sunrise, Rochester,
Seabrook-Hampton Falls).
* Must be willing and able to serve as a member of the committee for the term.
Nominations in the form of a resolution as described in the Manual of Procedure must be
forwarded to DG Bill prior to June 30, 1999. Please call him with any questions.

RYLA REUNION BBQ
Just a quick note from Shannon
Aldrich to let everyone know to hold

Ambassadorial Scholarship
ApplicationsAvailable

the afternoon of August 8th open for Applications for the 2000-2001 Study Year,
the annual RYLA Reunion BBQ. It will brochures and other information are available.
be held in Portsmouth. More details Allocations of SHARE funds as selected by the
will follow in future newsletters and E- District Foundation Committee provide for one
mails, Graduate Facilitators Sarah Foss ~ Ambassadorial Scholarship to be awarded for
and Carolyn Dube are heading up the the 2000-2001 study year. All Rotary Clubs
BBQ Committee this year. should encourage qualified students to apply,
conduct an interview process and select the best

District Directory Correction possible applicant by June 15, 19?9. Cnn_'lplcted
applications are due to Scholarship Chair PDG

SEABROOK-HAMPTON FALLS George Rice by July 15, 1999. All applicants
MEETING PLACE CHANGE will be interviewed and the successful recipient
Effective June 2, 1999 and alternate will be selected on August 14,

Faro Garden Banquet Facility 1999. Completed applications must be received

12 Lafayette Rd. (Route One) by mail by July 15, 1999. Please mail to PDG

Hampton Falls,, N.H.

George Rice, P.O. Box 8, Norway, Maine
603-926-2107

04268.




ath
Boothbay Harbor - Dan Jameson
Steve Salorio
Brunswick - Michael Rice
Roberta Weil - Deborah E. Wood
Damariscotta-Newcastle -
Charles W. Hedrick, Jr.
Fryeburg - Margaret Cugini
Annalisa (Lynn) Hurd - Elizabveth Siribner
Hampton - R. Derek McMillan
Ogunquit - Peter Woodbury
George E. Wilson - J. Norman Wilkinson
Daniel Reynolds - Michael Johnson
Norman J. Hebert, Jr. - John Abbott
Portland - James H. Chapman
Jaonne Devine - Joyce Johnson

Portsmouth
Erik E. Maurer
Rochester - David J. Kalil
Bennett Morong - Patricia Splains
Saco Bay - Richard E. Haberman
John A. Hart
South Portland-Cape Elizabeth
Jack Kennealy
Wells - Hiedi Desveaux - Donald Goodrich

e UPCOMING DISTRICT EVENTSe

June19th - RYLA Work Day
June 20th-23rd-R.Y.L.A.

Midnight June 30th-

Deborah H. Shelton - James A. Wiley Charnging of the Guard.
WILLIAM SKINNER, v
GOVERNOR DISTRICT 7780, .
28 GARDEN LANE, - e
DURHAM, N.H. 03824 e =

l:"j_:F ju'l :__-_,——-..
—— ==
Marie A Williams, PDG
District 7780 Rotary International
P.O. Box 142
Kittery Point, ME 03905
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